September9, 2016 THE PORT AUTHORITY OF N & NJ
Sally Dewes, P.E.

Environmental Engineer I1

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

Division of Environmental Remediation

Remedial Bureau B, Section D

625 Broadway

Albany, New York 12233-7016

Alicia Barraza

Environmental Engineer

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Environmental Remediation

Remedial Bureau B

625 Broadway, 12th Floor

Albany, New York 12233-7016

Re:  Voluntary Cleanup Agreement — Port Ivory
Progress Report — August 1 to 31,2016

Ms. Dewes and Ms. Barraza:

The Port Authority of NY & NJ (the Port Authority) hereby presents the monthly progress report for
August 2016. This progress report summarizes field activities performed in Sites 1, 2, and 3, and work
products submitted between August 1 and 31, 2016.

Site 1 (VCP Site No. V00615—2, VCA No. W2-0957-02-04) and Site 2 (VCP Site No. V00674-2, VCA
No. W2-0986-02-04)

e There were no field activities or work products submitted in August 2016 for Sites 1 and 2.

e The results of the Site 1 groundwater and surface water sampling completed on July 27, 2016 in
accordance with the Site 1 2015 Investigation Work Plan will be summarized in an Investigation
Report.

Site 3 (VCP Site No. V00675-2, VCA No. W2-0987-02-04)

e  Groundwater sampling at TW-16 was completed on July 27, 2016 in accordance with the Site 3
Remedial Action Work Plan (RAWP). The results of analysis are currently being evaluated.

e Asnoted in the July 2016 Progress Report, two monitoring wells (EW-2N and EW-2S) installed
in late-May 2016 in AOC-Central Area were determined to be installed in the incorrect locations.
These wells were reinstalled in the correct locations on August 31, 2016 (new monitoring well
IDs are EW-2N-R and EW-2S-R). The monitoring wells will be gauged on a bi-weekly basis in
accordance with the RAWP. The original wells will be abandoned following approval from the
NYSDEC.



THE PORT AUTHORITY OF NY & NJ

If you have any questions, please call Victoria Carley of my staff at 212-435-6108.

Very truly yours,
/\r // ) A
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Robert P. Pruno, P.E.
Chief Environmental Engineer

CC:

V. Carley PANYNJ
L. Metcalf TRC
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